Article 5 - Equality and non-discrimination
This is the beginning of a new series about the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, so that you and your family can begin to understand its importance and why we should push and advocate to make sure the articles are implemented in law and policy. 
The first piece we will look at is Article 5 - Equality and non-discrimination:
1.
States Parties recognize that all persons are equal before and under the law and are entitled without any discrimination to the equal protection and equal benefit of the law. 
2.
States Parties shall prohibit all discrimination on the basis of disability and guarantee to persons with disabilities equal and effective legal protection against discrimination on all grounds. 
3.
In order to promote equality and eliminate discrimination, States Parties shall take all appropriate steps to ensure that reasonable accommodation is provided. 
4.
Specific measures which are necessary to accelerate or achieve de facto equality of persons with disabilities shall not be considered discrimination under the terms of the present Convention.
To break this down into plainer language, we have the right in law to be the same in law and to live without discrimination with the same protection and benefits of the law. 

The Government will not allow any discrimination based on disability and everyone is protected against any discrimination in relation to disability. 
The Government will do everything possible to reasonably protect disabled people from discrimination and finally the Government will do everything it can to make it legally wrong for anyone to discriminate against disabled people and this is protected by the Disability Convention. 
In other words, this article provides all of us who are disabled the same protection as every other New Zealander, regardless or age, gender, ethnicity, religious belief and disability. 
We have the protection in law because the New Zealand Government agreed to protect us when they signed the Disability Convention in 2007 and ratified the Convention in 2008. If you feel there is discrimination in your life because of your disability then by law you are protected against that discrimination and you can go to the Human Rights Commission and seek free advice about it. You can also contact the local community law centers or your local Citizens Advise Bureau for help.

